HARBOROUGH DISTRICT COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL MEETING (Part I) OF COUNCIL

held in the Council Chamber,

Council Offices, Adam and Eve Street, Market Harborough

12 May 2008
commencing at 6.30 pm

Present:

Councillor P Callis (outgoing Chairman)

Councillor B Smith (incoming Chairman)

Councillors Mrs Ackerley, Beaty, Dr Bremner, Mrs Burrell, Charlish, Dann, Dewes, Dunton, Everett, Mrs Field, Fuchs, Galton, Graves, Hack, Hallam, Hart, Mrs A Hill, Dr S Hill, Holyoak, Johnson, Mrs Page, Pain, Mrs Robinson,

Mrs Roeber, Rook, Sidey, Mrs Simpson, M Smith, Swatridge, 
Mrs Tooley and Mrs Wood

Apologies for absence were received from Councillors Evans, King, 

Liquorish and Spendlove-Mason
Also present:

Mr D Chambers and Mr P Maxwell - Standards Committee Co-Chairmen

1  -  PRESENTATION OF THE CITIZENSHIP CUP
Councillor Callis announced that the Citizenship Cup was being presented to Doreen and Donald Clinton-Smith in recognition of a lifelong commitment to the community and in particular for their work with young people, Fairtrade and the Credit Union.

In accepting the cup Mr Clinton-Smith expressed their pleasure in receiving the award, gave a brief explanation of the work with which he and Mrs Clinton-Smith had been associated with and accepted the cup on behalf of all the teams involved.

2  -  ELECTION OF CHAIRMAN OF COUNCIL FOR THE YEAR 2008/09
Nominations were invited for the election of the Chairman of the Council for the ensuing year.

Councillor Brian Smith was nominated by Councillor Dunton and seconded by Councillor Hart.  There being no further nominations it was:- 

RESOLVED: that Councillor Brian Smith be elected Chairman of the Council for the year 2008/09.

3  -  INVESTITURE OF CHAIRMAN AND DECLARATION OF ACCEPTANCE OF OFFICE

Councillor Brian Smith was invested by the retiring Chairman with the Chain of Office.  He then made and subscribed the Statutory Declaration of Acceptance of Office and thanked Members for his appointment.  

Councillor Smith assumed the Chair.

4  -  VOTE OF THANKS

Councillor Everett gave a vote of thanks to Councillor Callis, the outgoing Chairman of Council, for his work and service to the District, during his year of office.   Councillor Everett outlined the variety of events at which Councillor Callis had represented the District.

Councillor Callis was presented with a Past Chairman’s Badge and a presentation was made to Mrs Callis.

5  -  RESPONSE BY RETIRING CHAIRMAN

Councillor Callis responded to the vote of thanks, outlining the highlights of his year of office and stressing how much he had enjoyed representing the Council across the District.  He also highlighted the new ideas which had been implemented during his year of office.

6  -  APPOINTMENT OF VICE-CHAIRMAN FOR THE YEAR 2008/09
Nominations were invited for the appointment of the Vice-Chairman of the Council.

Councillor Mrs Tooley was nominated by Councillor Mrs Page and seconded by Councillor Galton.  There being no further nominations, it was:
RESOLVED: that Councillor Mrs Tooley be appointed as Vice-Chairman of the Council for the year 2008/09.

7  -  INVESTITURE OF VICE-CHAIRMAN AND DECLARATION OF ACCEPTANCE OF OFFICE

Councillor Mrs Tooley was invested by the Chairman with the Vice-Chairman’s Badge of Office.

She then made and subscribed the Statutory Declaration of Office and thanked Members for her appointment.  
8  -  CHAIRMAN’S ANNOUNCEMENTS
The Chairman announced that:
i)
his charity for the year would be the South Leicestershire Mobile Toy Library
ii)
his Chaplain for the year would be the Reverend Alison Hampton. 

iii)
his Civic Service would be at All Saints Church, Husbands Bosworth on Sunday 12 
October 2008

iv)
his Civic Dinner would be held on Friday, 27 March 2009 at Kilworth House Hotel.  

v)
the Civic Tour would be held on Thursday, 23 April 2009.

vi)
in the event of his wife Frances not being available to act as Consort at an 
engagement, the role would be undertaken by his daughter Mrs Rosalind Reid.
vii)
the Civic Carol Service had provisionally been arranged for Thursday 11 December 2008.

9  -  ROTA OF MEETINGS MAY 2008 – AUGUST 2009
Members received and considered the draft rota of meetings for the period from May 2008 - August 2009.  An alteration was made to the rota presented at the meeting to allow the Standards Committee to meet on 27 June not 19 June as listed.

It was moved by Councillor Hart seconded by Councilor Page that:-

i)
the Rota of Meetings for the period May 2008 – August 2009 be 
approved subject to the 
alteration listed above and as set out at Appendix A.

ii)
the start time of meetings be agreed as 6.30pm unless decided otherwise.

10  -  ELECTION OF THE LEADER OF THE EXECUTIVE FOR THE YEAR 2008/09

It was moved by Councillor Swatridge and seconded by Councillor Everett that Councillor Hart be elected as Leader of the Executive.  There being no other nominations, it was:-

RESOLVED: that Councillor Hart be elected as Leader of the Executive for the year 2008/09:-

In reply Councillor Hart thanked Members for his election and outlined some of the key areas of work for the Council and District for the coming year.
11  -  ADJOURNMENT

The Leader of the Executive proposed that the meeting adjourn until Wednesday 14 May.
On being put to the vote the motion was carried.

The Meeting was adjourned at
